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The next meeting of the Chiefs’ & FireFirefighters’ Association will be held at Station 5, Midway on July 15th.
7 PM Food

7:45 PM Meeting Start 

Our guest speaker is Christopher Feder, the Director of Rescue Services  

for Med-Tex Services, Inc.  They are a full-service consulting firm based out of Philly that provides stand by technical rescue teams for  

various construction and general industry project around the PA region.  They also provide special operations training for emergency services.  

Highlights of the June Meeting.

Ed Pfeiffer reported that as a result of his relief association questions to the Auditor General, Dept. of Revenue, Insurance office and the Attorney General, he has been invited to a meeting in Harrisburg with the Auditor General’s office, State Fire Commissioner, Bruce Trego and PA Fire & Emergency Services Director Jerry Ozog. The meeting is scheduled for June 28th.
Dave Hathaway reported the First Responders Act was being changed to a “Public Safety Officer”. He asks everyone to reach out to the families of Line-of-Duty deaths from your station and invite them to the Annual Memorial Service. The Honor Guard is also seeking donations to pay for an aluminum “casket loading platform”.
Scholarship applications for 2019 are available on the website above.
Station 33, Tullytown, will host a parade on September 14th to celebrate their 100th Anniversary. Everyone is encouraged to attend.
Communications, Audrey Kenney: Reminded everyone that it is radio battery replacement time. Be sure to include a budget item to cover the cost. 
1.       Radio System Upgrade – currently underway. Paging upgrade completed week of 6/10, console replacement week of 6/17, and full system upgrade slated for week of 6/24. No system disruptions expected.

2.       Currently interviewing candidates for the radio system administrator and the GIS technician positions. Expecting to hire both positions before August.

3.       CAD system – The kickoff occurred on 6/12/2019. We will be scheduling system demonstrations later this year and will send an invitation out to everyone with dates and location.

4.       911 technology related questions – if your agency is working with Todd Neumann for projects or technical needs, please re-direct your questions to Audrey until further notice. Todd is recovering at home from a medical matter.

5.       Montgomery County – Justin Tuttle is working through the Montgomery county programming on the fire and EMS radios. He is scheduling directly with the agencies.

6.       Police zones – Bryan Gunderman is programming police radios to encrypt the zone channels on the fly for sensitive law enforcement matters.

7.       Suggest that agencies start to plan to replacement batteries – the system has been on the air since 2015 and many departments are contemplating future budget needs. Please consider batteries. Anyone who needs help with replacement equipment should contact the Radio Shop as a first stop.

8.       Next Fire Advisory Board meeting is 6/25/2019.
Warminster Twp. received the results of their fire service study at their weekly meeting. It recommended hiring a paid weekday-daytime staff. The Board of Supervisors will begin discussions with the fire companies on an implementation plan. Mentioned during the meeting was that Warminster Twp., is the 32nd largest municipality in the state.
The Dewey Fire Company of Hellertown, Pa (Northampton County Company 13) is looking to purchase a few Bucks portables. We would like to know if anyone will be placing an order for portables anytime in the near future that we could tag onto and gain advantage of a quantity discount. Please contact Mike Maguire, Northampton Chief 13 at firemedic733@yahoo.com. 
Tax Credit Programs – NJ 

Gov. Phil Murphy said he would veto legislation extending New Jersey's economic-incentive programs after a report found some companies may have misled the state when applying for tax credits.

"We are not just dealing with a broken system -- this is a rigged system, " Mr. Murphy said at a news conference Tuesday. "It allowed hundreds of millions of dollars to flow to insiders based on misleading, false, omitted or fabricated information."
Bristol Borough honors two 50-plus year volunteer firefighters. As the eyes of the world fell upon Normandy and the brave men who stormed the beaches on 
D-Day, Bristol Borough honored its own local heroes who were part of the invasion force 75 years ago. The council also honored volunteer firefighters Bill Ferguson and Ron DeAngelis for 50 years each of active volunteer service to the borough. Mayor Joseph Saxton, emergency management coordinator Merle Winslow and Councilwoman Lorraine Cullen joined in honoring the two men who together have given a century of service to the town. "These are two of Bristol's best," said Winslow. "They are great guys. They are always there. They know the true meaning of the word volunteer." Ferguson began volunteering for the borough in the 1960s putting to use his knowledge of radio equipment and electronics from his service in the US Armed Forces.  
NFPA's annual U.S. Firefighter Fatalities report shows 64 on-duty deaths in 2018, continuing a five-year trend of fewer than 70 deaths per year.
Volunteer firefighter bill passes Senate committee -
A bill introduced by state Senator Andy Dinniman to help volunteer fire companies attract and retain members unanimously passed the Veterans Affairs and Emergency Preparedness Committee this week. Senate Bill 447 allows volunteer firefighter relief associations to establish Length of Service Award Programs (LOSAP) to provide tax-deferred income benefits to active volunteer members. The bill will also ensure that sufficient funds are available for the assistance, protection and training in order for an association to establish a LOSAP. "This bill would cost nothing to the taxpayers. It simply allows relief associations to establish LOSAPs as an incentive in recruiting new members and retaining existing ones," Dinniman said. "This is permitted in other states and we should allow associations that are financially able to establish them in Pennsylvania." The struggle to recruit and retain volunteers is the foremost issue facing fire, ambulance and emergency services today, Dinniman said.  
This recall involves about 22,000 "-IV" Intelligent photoelectric smoke sensors sold with fire alarm systems installed primarily in commercial buildings; not sold to retailers or consumers. The smoke sensors are round, ivory in color, and measure four inches in diameter. The model number, date codes and Honeywell or Notifier are printed on the back label of the smoke sensor. The smoke sensors have the following brand names, model numbers, date codes, and configuration. Gamewell-FCI   ASD-PL3-IV

Gamewell-FCI and Notifier distributors nationwide between March 2018 and January 2019 for about $115. Manufacturer(s): Honeywell International Inc., of Northford, Conn. Manufactured In: Mexico
Harrisburg Relief Meeting report - AG’s Chief of Staff, Jennifer Boger; Director of Finance, and Chief Counsel attended. Additionally, PEMA’s Legislative Affairs Director Wes Majors, Commissioner Trego, Director Ozog and me (Ed). I made a statement that the 2% foreign fire tax was a dedicated funding source to the PA Fire Service. No one disagreed. Everyone was given a chart showing the Annual Relief Distributions since the beginning in 1985. (attached) No surprise, but an open discussion on what the Auditor General’s office has been asking of the Dept. of Rev. Rev collects the tax money and the Auditor disburses it. Rev. has frequent conversations about the monies expected and received. 
I shared a copy of the “Innovate PA” document. No one in the room had seen this detailed information on how the total $100 million authorized in 2013 by Act 52 was sold at a discount in 2015. dced.pa.gov/business-assistance/technology-innovation/innovate-in-pa/

(copy attached). There is no mechanism to recover or replace the $100 million. I added this statement for the record “The Department of Community and Economic Development is charged to help the PA Fire Service. They have betrayed that trust.”

There was further discussion on how 2% insurance tax is deposited in the VFRA account and the Pension account. The AG office uses the internal analogy of two buckets, one for VFRA and one for Pensions. They have asked, but no one knows who or under what policy determines which 2% tax goes into which bucket. There was suspicion around the table that this is a source of additional lost funds. The Relief Fund Chart indicates losses prior to the Act 52 losses of 2017 &2018. 
No one, including the Dept. of Rev., knows what effect the $20. Million Tax Credit for 2019 will have on this year’s funds. The actual number will be known around July 15th. Act 52 only allows $20 million to be taken as Credits annually. They will continue to affect our VFRA funds in 2020 and 2021.
Further discussion centered on updating the current Relief rules to include “combination” fire departments. This meeting was the first time that the Auditor General’s staff has meet the Fire Commissioner and Director Ozog. They agreed to work together to create an updated list of issues they both see as being necessary for the future of the Pa Fire Service. As this was winding down, I shared a list of the members of the Ben Franklin Technology Development Authority from 2013. This authority was authorized by Act 52. They are responsible for selling the $100 million at a discount. The top name on the list is, then Senator, Eugene A. DePasquale. He is the current Auditor General, their boss. Meeting closed.
Why Discount the $100 million?
In short, the sooner the DCED could get the $100 million under their control they avoided any possibility that the fire service would be able to convince the people who voted to accept Act 52 to stop it’s full 5-year implementation, once they found out the real loss of Relief funds. Although the Ben Franklin Technology Development Authority was (allowed by Act 52) exceptionally good at maintaining silence about what effects Act 52 was having and about to have on Relief Funds, discounting avoided any possibility of a failure to divert the full $100 million.

Although Act 52 caped the Tax Credits at $20 million per year, the discounting process essentially sold the entire $100 million in 2015. The discount process presented a financial opportunity for the investors to purchase the Tax Credits at $.87 on the dollar with little risk when the Credits were sold for redemption in 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 and 2021. 

It is not known at this time which insurance companies bought the Tax Credits, in what amounts or when they will be cashed in. Ben Franklin Technology sold the Credits with due dates of a maximum of $20 million in each of the fire years.
Basic Financing:

Discounting is the process of determining the present value of a future payment or stream of payments.

A dollar is always worth more today than it would be worth tomorrow, according to the concept of the time value of money.

A higher discount indicates a greater the level of risk associated with an investment and its future cash flows.

For example, a bond can have a par value of $1,000 and be priced at a 20% discount, which is $800. In other words, the investor can purchase the bond today for a discount and receive the full-face value of the bond at maturity. The difference is the investor's return.
As this principle is applied to out Relief monies, it was intended to be done this way by the creators of Act 52. 
The diversion of $100 million dollars destined for our VFRA fund was an “inside job”. The law that created the “Tax Credits” was masterminded by the DCED (Department of Community and Economic Development). They betrayed the trust of the Pennsylvania Fire Service. Here’s why.

1.
Act 52 was passed by both houses and became law in 2013. At the bottom of page two it states, “Transfer an amount from the general fund equal to the amount of premiums tax credits claimed by a foreign fire insurance company against taxes otherwise would be distributed in accordance with Chapter 7 of the act of December 18, 1984, known as the Municipal Pension Plan Funding Standard and Recovery Act., etc. (our Relief Association funding source)”. This means the money was never received by the state. It had been sold as “credits” and essentially used as a tax deduction by the insurance companies who purchased the credits. They then paid dollar for dollar into the Ben Franklin Authority for their expenditure as they see fit.
2.
Act 52 was written by very savvy and smart people. It doesn’t state boldly that the funding will be taken from the PA Firefighters. You would have had to know who received the “foreign tax” prior to the legislation.

3.
It took 6 years from the bill’s passing in 2013 to be now known as the primary source of our declining Relief Assoc. Funds. 

4.
The full $100 million was sold 4 years ago at a discount of $.87 on the dollar. After further “fees” that figure was reduced to $85.5 on the dollar. No press release until the past few weeks. The longer you hide something the more you deliberately avoid the wrath of the fire service.

5.
There were 27 people (at least) on the committee authorized by Act 52 that arranged for the sale of the “credits”.  They weren’t chosen at random from the general population.

6.
For four years there was silence even as the SR6 committee was actively trying to promote Volunteerism and asking what is happening to our Relief Funds.

7.
The boastful recent announcement of “Inovate in Pa” by the DCED failed to document any new jobs, business expansions or new businesses related to the expenditure of our monies. There may never be an accurate accounting of any benefits that the program was conceived to create.

8.
According to Act 52 the expenditures were limited to $20 million per year. As near as can be determined, only $40 million has affected our Relief income to date (2017 & 2018). Most likely, but not known at this time, how much will the “credits” affect our Relief income for 2019, 2020 & 2012.

9.
You can’t create this much of a scheme without knowing who it will affect. They didn’t care.
In case you would like to express your feelings to our government on this subject, here are the contacts.

Dennis M. Davin, Secretary DCED
Commonwealth Keystone Building

400 North Street, 4th Floor

Harrisburg, PA 17120-0225 
(He was appointed to by Tom Wolf in 2015)
Tom Wolf Governor

Office of the Governor

508 Main Capitol Building

Harrisburg, PA 17120
Station 6, Lower Southampton, is hosting a National Traffic Incident Management (TIM) class on Saturday, August 3, 2019 from 9 AM to 1 PM at their station, 466 Elmwood Ave., Trevose, Pa. No registration required – just be there!
Three Sea Isle City fire officials have stepped down in the wake of a state-led investigation which found the trio unqualified to hold their leadership positions, according to a state spokesperson.

Fire Chief Frank Edwardi Sr., and assistant chiefs Mike Ryan and Mike Tighe, came under scrutiny of the New Jersey Department of Community Affairs because of an anonymous complaint and “a number of large fires” in recent months on the island, said DCA spokeswoman Tammori Petty.
The DCA’s Fire Safety Division found the three men “lacked the proper certifications for incident command,” Petty said in an email exchange with NJ Advance Media.

Edwardi, Ryan and Tighe have been replaced by individuals who are properly certified, according to Petty. Each one can continue to respond to calls and operate fire equipment if they are qualified to do so, she said.
Bucks County 911 Status Report July 2019 

Radio System upgrade was successfully completed and the county is operating on Motorola platform 7.17.3. 

A new Radio System Administrator and GIS Technician will start their employment with the 911 Center on 7/29/2019. We will bring the new Radio System Administrator to a future meeting.

Reminder – the radios have been in service for 4 years. Your agency may wish to start planning to replace your batteries to keep your equipment in top operating condition. 

Police Encryption Programming – We are reaching the end of the programming efforts for the police zone channels and will be adding encryption capabilities to the zone channels. If you plan to purchase any new radios for your department, please insure it has AES-256 encryption capabilities included with the new equipment. 

Montgomery County – the cross programming efforts continue and the technical staff is making good progress. 

Initial Programming – If your agency purchases any new radios, please contact the radio shop for initial programming to be installed on that equipment. 

CAD Project – the FRL/BLK conversion work is going really well. Our 911 staff have been reaching out directly to talk with members from the departments that have text in the FRL/BLK details in their responses. Thank you for your participation in this effort! The automation of some of the text details will help with the build out of the new CAD system.
There are over 1 million electric and plug-in cars on U.S. roads. The batteries used in these cars have special safety concerns for first responders if there is a car fire. These cars can experience multiple classes of fires:

Class A (tires, fabrics, plastics).

Class B (fuel).

Class C (lithium-ion batteries in hybrid and electric cars).

Class D (magnesium, titanium, aluminum and lithium).

Electric vehicle fires can exceed 5,000 F. Applying water or foam may cause a violent flare-up as the water molecules separate into explosive hydrogen and oxygen gases.

There are several common risks for first responders associated with electric vehicle fires:

Electrical shock (up to 400 volts).

Extremely high temperatures and thermal runaway.

Toxic fumes.

Lithium burns (respiratory and skin reactions).

Toxic runoff.

Reignition up to 24 hours after initial extinguishment.

Reduce the risk

Many companies are meeting first responders' need with exotic chemical agents that encapsulate the burning material. But what do those responders who don’t have immediate access to 3,000 gallons of water or expensive chemical agents do in the meantime?

The following guidelines will help you to mitigate the risk when you encounter an electric vehicle fire:

Pre-attack

Park uphill and upwind.

Establish an appropriate incident command structure.

Identify the type of vehicle involved — standard vehicle, EV, hybrid electric vehicle, high fuel economy, etc.

Use a thermal imaging camera to help with the 360 size-up.

Establish tactical priorities (rescue, fire, extrication, victim care).

Consider that this could be a combined fire, extrication and hazmat incident.

Attack

Wear full personal protective equipment and self-contained breathing apparatus.

Secure a large, continuous and sustainable water supply — one or more fire hydrants or multiple water tenders. Use a large volume of water such as master stream, 2 1/2-inch or multiple 1 3/4-inch fire lines to suppress and cool the fire and the battery.

Treat all conductive surfaces as if they are energized until they are proven to be safe.

Stabilize the vehicle.

Power down, if possible.

Post-attack

Have enough fire personnel and apparatus on scene for an extended operation to monitor the battery’s heat or possible reignition.

When turning the vehicle over to a wrecker or towing company, brief their personnel on the hazards.

If possible, follow the wrecker to the storage area, and place the battery-powered vehicle in a space, preferably an area 50 feet away from other vehicles, buildings or combustibles.
“Early to bed, early to rise, only if your detectors prevent a surprise.”
Chief (Ben) Franklin
(Ben just rolled over when he became aware that his name was used in a fraud of monies earmarked for the safety of PA Firefighters)

This is your newsletter and it needs your input to be successful. 

Please send your news to EdPfeiffer44@gmail.com anytime during the month.

